
      Oakfield News 
 

Issue 1,   18 September 2023 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

Welcome back! It has been fantastic to welcome our new year 3 pupils to 

Oakfield and hear all about each other’s Summer holiday experiences. 

We have been impressed with how quickly and well the vast majority of 

our pupils have settled into their new year groups. The atmosphere in 

classrooms is positive and focussed. Thank you to those parents who 

attended the welcome meetings. The PowerPoints and topic webs outlin-

ing expectations for the Autumn term have been emailed out and are 

available on our website under ‘Our Learning’   Oakfield website link  
 

Your child will now have their own school planner. These form just one of 

our communication routes, teachers also respond to emails however 

please note that if an urgent message needs to be shared with the teacher 

it is best to contact the school office.      
   

It has been fantastic to see so many pupils who have signed up for various 

clubs. A heartfelt thank you to those staff members who have kindly  

volunteered to lead these.  
 

In assembly we have been reminding pupils of our whole school aim: For 

all learners to have courage to embrace new experiences with confidence; 

work co-operatively, whilst respecting and caring for others; be curious 

about the whole world and enjoy learning for life. We have been discuss-

ing what the right conditions for growth and learning are and how we can 

create this climate in school by working hard and doing our best as well as 

by being kind, caring and considerate towards one another. In our most 

recent assembly we discussed how important it was for everyone to feel 

listed to and reminded ourselves that everyone is important and can make 

a difference to school life.  
 

We look forward to working in close partnership with you this year.  

Kind regards,  
 

Mrs Debbie Willemse  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Oakfield Junior School 

Bell Lane 

Fetcham 

Leatherhead  

KT22 9ND 

 

01372 374781 

Head  Teacher: 

https://www.oakfieldjunior.com/page/?title=Year+Groups&pid=96


Our new year 3 pupils are settling in beautifully.  We have been learning how 
to play dodgeball in PE. So far, the year 3 children have been practicing their 

throwing skills and working in teams to play games focusing on accuracy.  

 

In maths we have been looking at number lines and ordering numbers.  
We have been using counting in 2's, 5's and 10's to help us  

with more challenging number lines.  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   This term Year 4 are reading the novel  
'How to train your dragon' by Cressida Cowell. 

 

We have made instruction leaflets to explain how to train a dragon  
which include a title, an introduction, what you will need, numbered steps  

and helpful illustrations! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 are working on a science topic called ‘evolution and inheritance’.  They 
have explored variation across different species, comparing Dalmation and  

Retriever dog breeds, and took on a role as a dog breeder to create offspring 
with specific characteristics. Lots of curiosity on display in our lessons! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

          



Young Leaders  

 

The role of House Captain is one of privilege, pride and responsibility. More 
than just a title and badge, the role requires dedication and commitment for 
an entire term. 

Our Autumn 2023 House Captains are:  

Griffins: Daniel W and Violet M 

Unicorns: Freya W and Leo K 

Dragons: Simon K and Ellysia-Mae C 

 

 

 

 

Our School Council gives the children an opportunity to have their voices 
heard and feel part of the school community. To be a council member, you 
need to have certain skills such as being a good-listener, being unprejudiced 
and being a good role model. The following have been elected as our school 
council members this term: 

Year 3: Maxwell, Tallulah, Rowan and Amelia 

Year 4: Jake, Alice, Finley and Ruben 

Year 5: Sophie, Toby, Sam and Charlotte 

Year 6: Daniel, Isla, Freya and Sam 

LAN: Maisy and James  



Health and safety in school 

We welcome the support of parents in helping us ensure that pupils at Oakfield make  

informed and safe choices. Class teachers will be discussing the following issues with all our 

pupils and  parents can support us by talking about the importance of these things at home.  

Use of Toilets 

In addition to practising and supervising hand washing with your child at home, please re-

mind your child that they need to flush the toilet after every use and should only dispense 

enough toilet paper for their individual use. No food should be taken into or disposed of in 

the toilets.   

If you know your child has toileting accidents please ensure you have discussed this with 

your child’s class teacher or the office, please ensure they have spare clothes in their lock-

er and a plastic bag to bring home wet clothes.  We do keep a stock of spare clothes and 

underwear in the school office so please encourage your child to speak to a staff member 

or go to the school office if they have a toileting accident.  

For girls there is a sanitary disposal bin in the  furthest cubicle in the girls toilet block. 

There is also one in the creative cabin toilets. We keep a small quantity of spare sanitary 

items in the office, but  please ensure your daughter has plenty of sanitary supplies plus 

clean underwear with them if needed.   

Playground Safety 

We have a lot of play equipment in the school grounds, which children are encouraged to 

use, under the supervision of staff. Please note that  for health and safety reasons the 

climbing ropes on the lower playground and the outdoor gym equipment on the top play-

ground are out of bounds to children of all ages at drop-off and pick up times. In addition, 

pupils are reminded not to climb up the concrete slope  in front of the climbing ropes at 

any time. 

Drop-Off and Pick Up 

We encourage parents to drop off and pick up on foot wherever possible. If you do need to 

drive, please remember that there is no access to the staff car park for drop off or pick up 

at any time, unless by prior agreement due to a specific need (e.g. blue badge holders). 

Please drop off and pick up with consideration for other road users and pedestrians, taking 

great care where children will be crossing paths and roads on foot.   

  

 

 



Calendar Dates 2023 
 

September   Wednesday 20th  FRIENDS of Oakfield AGM, 7.30pm 

  Friday 22nd   Cross Country event, KGV, 4pm  

  Wednesday 27th  Y4 visit to Bignor Roman Villa 

  Thursday 28th  School nurse immunisations, AM  

 

October  Monday 9th   Feeling Good Week  

  Friday 13th   Cross Country event, KGV, 4pm  

  Monday 16th  Y4&Y6 Harvest Assembly (parents welcome) 2.20pm 

  Tuesday 17th  Y3&Y5 Harvest Assembly (parents welcome) 2.20pm 

  Wednesday 18th  Parent Consultations 

  Thursday 19th  Parent Consultations 

  Friday 20th   INSET Day (school closed) 

  Mon 23-Fri 27th  HALF-TERM  

 

November Monday 6th   Y3 visit to Butser Ancient Farm 

  Thur 9 & Fri 10th  Y3 ‘Feet First’ walking training 

  Mon 13-Fri 15th  Y6 Bikeability 

  Tuesday 14th  4BK class assembly 9am, parents welcome 

  Wednesday 15th  INSET Day (school closed)  

  Wednesday 22nd  Y4 & LAN to Natural History Museum  

  Tuesday 28th  5H Class Assembly, 9am  

 

December  Friday 8th   Christmas Jumper Day (donation for Save the Children) 

  Monday 11th  Christmas production dress rehearsal , 9.30am 

      Christmas production 6.30pm 

  Tuesday 12th  Christmas production 9.30am 

  Wednesday 13th  Christmas production 6.30pm 

  Thursday 14th  Christmas service at St Mary’s Church 

      Christmas lunch 

  Friday 15th   End of term, school closes at 2pm  

 

Dates of further events will be added to the Oakfield website as soon as they are confirmed.  
Full details of forthcoming events will be provided to parents in due course.  
A full list of term dates and INSET days is available on the Oakfield website  

 



Calendar Dates 2024 
January  Monday 2nd   Start of Spring Term  

  Tuesday 16th  4H Class Assembly 9am, parents welcome  

  Wednesday 17th  Choir Young Voices concert at 02 Arena 

  Tuesday 23rd  6CK Class assembly 9am, parents welcome  

  Monday 29th  Y5 & 6 Indoor Athletics competition, Ashcombe 

  Tuesday 30th  6M Class Assembly 9am, parents welcome 

 

February Weds 7- Fri 9  Y4 to High Ashurst 

  Mon 12-Fri 16  HALF TERM  

  Wednesday 21st  Y6 Parent Consultations  

  Friday 23rd   Cross Country event, KGV, 4pm 

  Tuesday 27th  3MG Class Assembly, parents welcome 

  Wednesday 28th  Y3-5 Parent Consultations  

      LAN Panathlon challenge @Priory school 

 

March Monday 4th   INSET Day 

  Friday 8th   Cross Country event, KGV, 4pm 

  Tuesday 12th  Y3 Egyptian Workshops 

  Thursday 28th  End of term, school closes at 2pm  

  Fri 29-Fri 12   Easter Holiday  

 

April  Monday 29th   Choir Music Festival at Dorking Hallls, 4pm 

 

May  Mon 13-Thu 16  Y6 KS2 SATs 

  Wed 22-Fri 24  Y5 to Canterbury 

  Mon 27-Fri 31  HALF TERM  

 

June  Monday 3rd   INSET day 

 

July  Monday 1st   Y4 to Nower Wood Nature Reserve 

  Mon 1-Fri 5   Y6 to Swanage 

  Friday 23rd   End of term, school closes at 2pm  

 
Dates of further events will be added to the Oakfield website as soon as they are confirmed.  

Full details of forthcoming events will be provided to parents in due course.  
A full list of term dates and INSET days is available on the Oakfield website  

 


















